


THE PAINT RAG
MARCH 1987

THE SAN DIEGUITO ART GUILD

NOTICE  -  MONTHLY ART SHOW

All members are invited and encouraged to participate in our monthly art shows. Please bring your entries for 
the main gallery monthly show, between 10 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. on the take-in dates indicated below. Your en-
tries need to be dry  -  properly framed  -  wired and ready for hanging. Hanging fee is $2.50 per entry.

TAKE-IN DATES: FRIDAY and SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 27-28
CATEGORIES: Acrylics/Oils  -  Watercolors   Other/Mixed Media

MEMBERSHIP MEETING
Monday, March 2nd, 1:30 p.m.  -   Ecke Hall, located at Quail Gardens County Park, in Encinitas. Guests are 
cordially invited. Many of our members will be familiar with this months guest artist, Maxine Custer. Maxine is 
a popular local artist, noted for her beautiful acrylic paintings and print making. She plans to demonstrate paint-
ing with acrylics and has graciously consented to donate a painting as our door prize.

Art Show
FEBRUARY CASH AWARDS
PRESENTED BY DEL MAR
ARTIST MARTHA MATTHEWS

OILS/ACRYLICS WATERCOLORS OTHER MEDIA
1st Gene Belby 1st Howard Loesby 1st  Howard Loesby
2nd Dori Starkey 2nd Marron McDowell 2nd Ruth Dennis
3rd Beverly Sibley 3rd Betty Sturdevan 3rd Millie Wealchli

HM Vada Kimble HM Claudia Brown HM Jean Razovsky
HM Margery Rupert HM Edith Eaton HM Gene Belby

SHOW’S MOST POPULAR AWARDS
Edith Eaton (watercolor) “St. Thomas Synagogue”
Sherri Stuurman (pastel) “Dancing Girl”





On-going art classes and workshops are available 
through the Pallet ‘n Easel in Oceanside. Call . . .  
722-9444.

Guild members wish to thank everyone for their help 
and support of our February Open House. The event 
was well received and we were fortunate to have a 
gorgeous day for the affair. Special thanks to Marron 
McDowell for the lovely painting donation for our 
“raffle”.

LAST but not LEAST . . . .  to our valued artist 
friend, Gene Belby, recovering from recent surgery . . 
. .  sincere best wishes for a rapid recovery and many, 
many healthier days ahead.

RUTH DENNIS and GENE BELBY
paintings located in the main gallery

GALLERY CHAIRPERSON . . .  MARCH . . .  for 
information concerning gallery procedures, schedul-
ing, changes in scheduling, please notify your gallery 
chairperson, artist Marron McDowell . . .  433-9419.

Art Guild Board meeting for April (and beyond) 
plannings . . . .  Saturday . . .  Feb. 28, 10:00 a.m. . . .  
MAIN GALLERY.

INTERESTED IN PASTELS!  . . .  the Western Pastel 
Society meets at Quail Gardens on the first Tuesday 
of each month from 10 am to 1 pm. Artists or novice 
you are welcome to join . . .  call for information . . .  
Joan Grine . . .  at 481-8783.



March

The San Dieguito Art Guild will hold its monthly 
meeting at 1:30 p.m. March 2 in Ecke Hall, Quail 
Botanical Gardens in Encinitas.

North County artist Maxine Custer will demon-
strate a mixed media painting. Custer works in water-
colors.

CLARA FLEMING
Encinitas artist Clara Fleming is exhibiting her 

watercolors at the Offtrack Gallery through March 28. 
Fleming specializes n animal and bird rendering in a 
very loose, free and sometimes abstract style.







Coast Dispatch
March 4, ‘87

Razovsky exhibit at Encinitas library

Paintings by Jean Razovsky will be presented at the 
Encinitas Library in cooperation with the Encinitas Art 
Foundation March 4 through March 31. The library is 
located at 540 Cornish Drive, Encinitas.

This one-woman exhibition includes 20 pastels, 
oils, and watercolors of portraits and figures developed 
from a deep interest in the person, which she calls 
“people paintings.” Also included are several Chinese 
Brush paintings. Razovsky first started painting when 
she was living in Manila, Philippines after finding 
days of morning coffees, luncheons, and daily bridge 
incredibly tedious. She found a teacher in Professor 
Gabriel Custodio, an outstanding painter of seascapes 
and Filipino genre. Almost every day found her in his 
studio or deep into books and at the easel in her studio 
at home. Her persistence in painting people won over 
Professor Custodio and “people painting” it was.

For a number of years, she also studied Oriental 
Brush Painting with Professor Cen Bien Chu, original-
ly from Shanghai. Even there, she cajoled him away 
from the traditional “plum blossom, chrysanthemum, 
bamboo, and orchid” into painting the philosophers.

The Razovskys lived in Asia 23 years and most 
leaves included workshops in Europe, Mexico and the 
United States.

Shame on us

EDITOR:
It’s a shame after publishing a beautiful picture of 

Greta Grossman in your paper last week, you didn’t 
bother to say that her paintings are on display at the 
San Dieguito Art Guild during the month of March.

Everyone in the guild is very disappointed. Can 
you do so, even now?

BONNEY PARKER
Encinitas
Editor’s note: Done.

Editor’s Note
In last week’s article on Leucadia resident Greta 

Grossman, the fact that Grossman’s newest works are 
currently on exhibit was mistakenly cut. An exhibit 
of Grossman’s paintings is being displayed at the San 
Dieguito Art Guild, 1038-B Highway 101, Leucadia, 
through March.

We regret any inconvenience this may have caused 
our readers.





Greta Grossman has a long history of award-winning designs
Staff photo /  MERI BOYLES

Designing over the decades
By Mickey Woolman
Southcoast Newspapers Writer

Nestled amid a grove of tall eucalyptus trees in Leucadia is a one of a kind house 
designed by a one of a kind lady — Greta Grossman.

After a varied career of architecture and designing furniture, jewelry and metal 
works — lamps and more — Greta is now enjoying a less strenuous career in paint-
ing, primarily in oils, but also experimenting in other media at ___, Grossman is 
surrounded by a setting of her own making — paintings, furniture and cabinets 
— that reflect the very interesting and totally absorbing life she has led. Her house is 
designed around simplicity. Walls are created with free standing cabinets throughout. 
The kitchen is a marvel of efficiency, with no wasted space. The open feeling created 
by floor to ceiling windows throughout lets in the beautiful outdoor setting the trees 
and the numerous plants create. Paths meander here and yonder under the trees, giv-
ing the stroller a sense of peach hard to find in this day and age.

Grossman is a graduate of a college in Halsingborg, Sweden and the Institute of 
Industrial Design in Stockholm, plus one year at the Institute of Architecture and De-
sign Studio in Stockholm. Among the numerous and prestigious awards she has won 
are a second prize in furniture design by the Arts and Crafts Guild of Sweden. She 
was the first woman to be so honored in the more than 200-year history of the guild. 
Grossman also earned a honorable mention in silver design at a Paris International 
Jewelry Design exhibit; a “good design” award for a metal lamp design in a competi-
tion by the Museum of Modern Art in New York; a “good design” by the same muse-
um for furniture design and a citation award by the American Hardwood Association, 
Chicago for furniture designs.

She’s worked in a design studio in Beverly Hills and has worked on industrial and 
residential projects in the Los Angeles, numerous homes in California’s upper and 
lower desert areas, and homes in Northern Sweden that have been featured in “Arts & 
Architecture,” “Progressive Architecture,” “Interiors,” “House & Gardens” and other 
magazines, both in America and abroad.

When Greta decided to add painting to her considerable talents, she studied in 
adult classes at San Dieguito High School, the College of the Desert and with our 
own North County watercolor teacher, Thelma S. Houston.

Grossman will be displaying her works at the San Dieguito Art Guild’s gallery this 
month. This is a special show in her honor which is made possible by guild president 
Elsie Goss, who has donated her studio space. The guild is located at 1038b, Hwy. 
101 in Leucadia and is open from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Tuesdays through Sundays.





April

Club Roundup

Watercolors to be celebrated

Georgeanna Lipe, winner of numerous awards in 
watercolor shows will be the demonstrator at the San 
Dieguito Art Guild’s April meeting. Lipe’s paintings 
are vibrant with bright dabs of color, full of crisp 
details and free flowing washes. They reflect her love 
of life and her tremendous appreciation for “all things 
bright and beautiful.”

Lipe will demonstrate her various techniques and 
has graciously consented to donate a painting for the 
guild’s monthly raffle. This promises to be a unique 
opportunity to observe a talented person at work.

The guild meets on April 6, Monday at 1:30 p.m. 
in Ecke Hall, Quail Botanical Gardens in Encinitas. 
This meeting is open to the public and refreshments 
will be served. Also of interest, Pat Bynum-Watkins 
and Mary Witt will be the artists of the month in 
April. The guild is located at 1038B, Hwy. 101 in 
Leucadia. Hours Tuesday through Sunday 10 a.m. to 
4 p.m. For more information, call 753-8368.

Georgeanna Lipe will demonstrate in watercolor 
for the San Dieguito Art Guild’s April 6 meeting. 
Lipe’s fresh and spontaneous watercolors are vibrant 
with bright dabs of color, crisp detail and free flowing 
washes.

Lipe, winner of numerous awards, has graciously 
donated one of her paintings for the guild’s raffle. 
Meeting place: Ecke Hall, Quail Botanical Gardens, 
Encinitas. Meeting time: 1:30 p.m. The public is in-
vited, refreshments are served.

Also, at the guild, the featured artists in April 
are Pat Bynum-Watkins and Mary Witt. The guild is 
located at 1038B, Hwy. 101 in Leucadia. Hours: Tues. 
thru Sun. 10-4. Phone: 753-8368.

MARGERY RUPERT, a member of the San 
Dieguito Art Guild, and also Carlsbad-Oceanside 
League, is the featured artist in May at the Carlsbad 
Library on Elm Street.





THE PAINT RAG
APRIL - 1987
THE SAN DIEGUITO ART GUILD

NOTICE - MONTHLY ART SHOW

All members are invited and encouraged to participate in our monthly shows. Bring your entries for the main 
gallery showing between 10 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. on the take-in dates indicated below. Please be certain that your 
entries are dry - properly framed - wired and ready for hanging.

TAKE-IN DATES: Friday & Saturday March 27 & 28    HANGING FEE $2.50

NOTE: TAKE-IN-TAKE-OUT! Due to extremely limited storage space at the gallery, when you take-in your 
paintings for next month’s show - TAKE-OUT your entries from last month’s show. Please and thank you.

Judge for the APRIL ART SHOW will be GEORGEANNA LIPE, whose “fresh and spontaneous watercolors, 
vibrant with bright dabs of color, crisp detail and free flowing washes reflect her love of life and appreciations 
of beauty.” Mrs. Lipe, winner of numerous awards, will demonstrate in watercolor for the SDAG membership 
and has graciously donated one of her paintings for our raffle. This promises to be an exceptional show - cer-
tainly not to be missed.

The following artists were granted awards for their entries in the March Show, judged by prominent artist Max-
ine custer. A round of applause please for:

MEMBERSHIP SHOW AWARDS          * New Member

OILS  WATERCOLORS OTHER MEDIA
First Place Beverly Sibley First Place Gene Belbey First Place Ruth Dennis
2nd Place Dori Starkey 2nd Place Hildegarde Stubbs 2nd Place Bernice Johnson
3rd Place Matt Berry* 3rd Place Pat Watkins 3rd Place Loretta Phoenix
Hon. Men. Gene Belbey Hon. Men. Bonney Park Hon. Men.  Matt Berry*
 Elsie Goss  Edith Eaton  Pat Watkins

Amazing, isn’t it, now a hunk of colored ribbon can zap the soul!

ET CETERAS:
APRIL GALLERY CHAIRMAN - Vada Kimble
ARTISTS OF THE MONTH - Pat Watkins and Mary Witt
APRIL MEMBERSHIP MEETING - April 6th, Ecke Hall at 1:30 p.m.
APRIL BOARD MEETING - March 28th 10:00 a.m. at the Gallery

BULLETINS:
GRETA GROSSMAN’S SHOW - if you haven’t seen it, you must! Dramatic - arresting - colorful. Look for it 
on Elsie Goss’ wall.

MAY CASH AWARD SHOW & RECEPTION - May 10 (Mother’s Day) Think of all those Mommies out there 
who deserve one or more of your paintings. Think about the best award ribbon of the bunch - the GREEN one. 
Well, don’t just sit there - start painting!

OUR CONDOLENCES to the family of Member Bruce Milne who passed away this month.





WE can be justifiably proud of the ambiance projected by our gallery, result-
ing from such flattering components as colorful window boxes that bid a 
cheerful welcome, fresh flowers and living plants to soften the corners and, 
by gosh, even a fireplace to warm the feet and heart.

And finally, we have the human element with its rich opportunity for ca-
maraderie with peer professionals - a unique chance to share and to receive 
infinite benefits.

And all this for just twenty dollars a year?

Well - if this isn’t just about the best darn bargain around . . .   I’ll eat my 
Winsor Newton Kolinsky Sable Brush!

- Irene Holmes

QUOTE OF THE MONTH:
Art, like morality, consists of drawing the line somewhere.
-G.K. Chesterton

MAY CASH AWARD SHOW & RECEPTION - May 10 (Mother’s Day). 
Think of all those Mommies out there who deserve one or more of your 
paintings. Think about the best award ribbon of the bunch - the GREEN one. 
Well, don’t just sit there - start painting!

OUR CONDOLENCES  to the family of Member Bruce Milne who passed 
away this month.

HELLO!
As the newly appointed “temporary” editor of The Paint Rag, subbing for 
Diane Gonzalez whose competent footsteps will be tough to follow, I have 
given myself permission to editorialize.

We are all familiar with the phenomenon of viewing things with such fre-
quency they become unseen. In that context and as a relatively new member 
of the Guild allow me to share with you my thoughts about SDAG.

Starting with the bare bones - let’s hear it for the physical structure itself. 
What an extraordinary break to have a real, honest-to-goodness building - 
with walls yet! An art association with walls to support the aesthetic produc-
tion of its members is a piece of cake. With icing. Yes SDAG has space, lots 
of it- good browsing space where art lovers and potential purchasers can wit-
ness what a gang of great artists comprise the membership of the Guild. And, 
because we have space, we are able to extend to our members the stimulus 
of competition via a monthly judged art show. Even if you happen to end up 
awardless, for two-fifty you’ve earned a month’s exposure.





THE PAINT RAG
MAY - 1987
THE SAN DIEGUITO ART GUILD

SPRING ART MART

CASH AWARDS!      RECEPTION!

SUNDAY - MAY 10th - NOON to 4:00 p.m.   Come early and set up your art displays in the parking lot. This is 
a real drawing card and also makes for a fun day! THE MORE THE MERRIER, so come on down!!

The Gallery will serve wine, punch and coffee to guests. MEMBERS  are asked to bring their favorite goodie to 
add to the hospitality table. HOSTESSES Marron McDowell and Mille Waelchli will be presiding and appreci-
ate your help.

RAFFLE - Three paintings have been donated for this popular part of our reception. Two my Members Mickey 
Woolman and Hildegarde Stubbs and one by Lawrence Brullo. Our thanks to all.

ENTRIES FOR THE SHOW will be accepted on may 1st, 2nd and 3rd between the hours of 10:00 a.m. and 3:
00 p.m. PLEASE have your work dry, properly framed and ready to hang. Originals and no prior award win-
ners, please. Fee - $5.00 per entry.

CARL PROVDER, well known local artist will judge the show.

OUR APPRECIATION to Georgeanna Lipe for an inspiring demonstration at our April meeting and judging the 
membership show. She presented awards to the following:

 Oils/Acrylics Water Media Other Media
1. Pam Sarkisian Gene Belbey Bernice Johnson
2. Greta Grossman Rosalie Harris Betty Sturdevan
3. Greta Grossman Bonney Park Doris Thompson
HM     - Mickey Woolman    -

ET CETERA:
BOARD MEETING - May 2nd, 10:00 a.m. at the gallery.
GALLERY CHAIRMAN  for May will be Bonney Park - 753-2990. Bonney again designed the flyers for the 
Spring Art Mart, and we appreciate it. Flyers are available at the Gallery for members to distribute.





BULLETINS:

ELSIE GOSS is back in her regular spot after generously giving up her 
studio space for Greta Grossman’s Show. The display received wonder-
ful press and was very well received. Congrats, Greta!

PAT WATKINS will display her works in Betty Sturdevan’s studio for 
the entire month of May. One of our many super-talented artists, it is 
bound to be a wonderful show.

MARGERY RUPERT will be the featured artist at the Carlsbad Library 
on Elm Street for the month of May.

A WARM HI! To our new Editor, Irene Holmes. She isn’t writing this, 
in case you haven’t already noticed. One edition and she ran off to 
Yugoslavia, yet. Lucky you, she will be back next month. Her’s is a hard 
act to follow, but I would like to add my note to her wonderful descrip-
tion of our organization and the Gallery, as she sees it. So true! I would 
like to acknowledge and pat on the back members who run the show . . . 
.  your hard-working Officers and Committee Chairmen, the volunteers 
who “sit” in order to keep the Gallery open every day, without whom it 
all would not be possible. And most of all, those members who partici-
pate in the monthly shows and special events, like this one coming up.

*****SEE YOU AT THE RECEPTION*****





Art guild show
The San Dieguito Art Guild is holding its annual 

Spring Art Mart on Sunday, May 10, noon to 4 p.m. 
This is an awards show with ribbons and cash awards 
going to the winners of painting in three categories: 
water paints, oils and acrylics, and mixed media.

The guild will serve wine, punch and coffee, and 
an array of “goodies” for the hospitality table. The 
awards ceremony will take place at 3:30 p.m. A draw-
ing for three paintings will be held: One donated by 
Lawrence Brullo, a noted San Diego artist, and one 
each by members Hildegard Stubbs and M. Woolman. 
Paintings will be displayed throughout the gallery and 
various members will set up displays outdoors in the 
parking area.

The guild is located at 1038B, Highway 101 in 
Leucadia. The phone number is 753-8368. Regular 
hours are Tuesday through Sunday 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

SAN DIEGUITO ART GUILD’S ANNUAL - 
Spring Show & reception. Sunday. May 19th, 12-4 
p.m., 1038B Highway 101, Leucadia. Wine, refresh-
ments, 3 paintings raffled. 753-8368.

Value Shopper

Artists’ Corner
Mickey Woolman

SAN DIEGUITO ART GUILD is holding its an-
nual “Spring Art Mart” from noon to 4 p.m. Sunday, 
which is Mother’s Day. This is a cash awards show 
with prizes going to the winners of three categories: 
watermedia, oils/acrylics and mixed media.

The guild serves wine, punch and coffee to guests, 
and members of the guild provide their favorite good-
ies for the hospitality tables. The awards ceremony is 
at 3:30 p.m.

At this time there will be a drawing held for three 
paintings that will be raffled throughout the day; a 
watercolor by Lawrence Brullo, a noted San Diego 
artist, and two paintings donated by guild mem-
bers, Hildegard Stubbs, (and yours truly) Mickey 
Woolman. Members of the guild will be displaying 
paintings inside the gallery and outside in the parking 
lot display area. San Dieguito Art Guild is at 1038B 
Hwy. 101 in Leucadia. Phone: 753-8368. Hours: 10 
a.m. to 4 p.m. Tuesday through Sunday; closed Mon-
day.





PAT BYNUM+WATKINS will be holding a 
special showing entitled: “Marinas & Missions” at 
the San Dieguito Art Guild’s gallery in the studio area 
rented to member Betty Sturdevan. Lucky Betty is off 
to Scotland for the month of May, and has vacated her 
studio for this special show. Watkins is a self-taught 
artist, working on and off for the last 23 years, but 
seriously concentrating for the last four years on crest-
ing her style and perfecting it.

Bynum-Watkins attends one excellent workshop a 
year, i.e. Robert Wood or Rex Brandt, and workshops 
at Asilomar. This July, she plans to attend classes 
taught by Judy Betts at Loma Linda University. She 
also paints weekly with Robert Landry.

Pat exhibits at the Offtrack Gallery in Encinitas 
and the San Dieguito monthly membership show. She 
has also shown at the San Dieguito Tennis Club, Ran-
cho Santa Fe Library and Orange Glen High School. 
Watkins plans to have a late summer show a the Gal-
leria Lisbon, in Lisbon, Portugal.

San Dieguito Art Gallery is located at 1038B, 
Hwy. 101 in Leucadia. Hours: 10 to 4 p.m. Tuesday 
through Sunday.

NAMES IN THE NEWS:
Pat Bynum-Watkins of Leucadia was named 

May’s Artist of the Month by the San Dieguito Art 
Guild.



Carl Provder, Judge











THE PAINT RAG
JUNE - 1987

THE SAN DIEGUITO ART GUILD

The moon in June looks like a prune
The sun looks like a looney goon
Who’s to say that this is right
With overcast both day and night?

MONTHLY ART SHOW

All members are invited and encouraged to participate in our monthly shows. Bring your entries for the main 
Gallery Showing between 10a.m. and 3:30p.m. on the take-in dates indicated below. Please be certain that en-
tries are dry — properly framed — wired and ready to hang.

Take-in Dales: Friday, May 29 and Saturday, May 30     Hanging fee:  $2.50

TAKE-IN   - TAKE-OUT  — Lest your forget. There is absolutely no space in the gallery for left-over paint-
ings. When you TAKE-IN your monthly entries — TAKE-OUT last months. Please and thanks.

JUDGE FOR THE JUNE ART SHOW will be Virginia Polise whose extensive educational background in the 
arts and professional art experience has resulted in her wide acceptance as a highly talented multi media artists. 
M. Polise will present a mixed media demo at SDAG’s monthly Membership Meeting June 1.

And in the rarified WINNERS’ CIRCLE are the May Show’s Cash Awardees, as judged by Carl Provder. Let’s 
her it for:

OIL/ACRYLIC WATER MEDIA OTHER MEDIA
1.  Millie Waelchli 1.  Gene Belbey 1.  Bernice Johnson
2.  Gene Belbey 2.  Bonney Park 2.  Carol Leach
3.  Tom Brochu 3.  Mary Witt 3.  Virginia Ribbel
HM  Joan Grine HM  Shirley Pentoney HM  Pearl Chapman

Clap, Clap


